THIS IS A DECISION PAPER:

DATE:

September 19, 2013
TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board Of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston

SUBJECT:
Approval of Working Budget

ISSUE: 
 The Board must approve the 2013-2014 Working Budget
FACTS:  

Revenue


In the General Fund, Fund 1, the Kentucky Department of Education has forwarded a forecast of state SEEK funds for Hardin County.  It is based on the projected decrease as provided by the General Assembly and the increase in local revenues based on change in property assessments. Due to state revenue shortfall and KDE budget adjustments, the SEEK guaranteed base decreased from FY13. The amount is currently at $3,827/ADA. We anticipate another late year reduction based on the state revenue shortfalls.
Local property assessments have increased slightly and the revenue generated will help to pay for the step increase, COLA raise, and increased operating costs.  Currently, the SEEK calculations are based on a projected end of year Average Daily Attendance (ADA) of 12,850.  SEEK allocations are adjusted throughout the year with the final adjustment made in April. The Average Daily Attendance (ADA) figure may be higher or lower for the current school year.    

Key Budget Points 

· The per pupil amount will be $134 for FY14 based on the guaranteed base of $3,827.
· An additional $375,000 was added to the general fund for roofing repairs and asphalt projects. 
· Transportation budget remained the same as tentative level, with $1.8 million allotted for fuel and $600,000 for buses to be paid from Capital Outlay.

· An amount of $200,000 was allocated to pay for buzzer systems and additional security in schools.

· The general fund allocated $350,000 to upgrade intercom and phone systems at the schools.  
· Infinite Campus was added in the working budget at $ 90,000. This expense had been paid from KETS in FY13. 
· The worker’s compensation rates for FY14 increased. The bus drivers saw an increase of 2.35% which added an additional $100,000 to the bus driver’s budget.


Fund 2: Grants and Entitlements: Budgets are as close as the information allows at this time.  Award notifications have been received on most of the grant allocations from KDE.  Final numbers should be available before October 1.


Funds 310 and 320: Capital Outlay and Building Funds: The building fund will be directed to pay debt service. With recent bond issues for ECCC and upcoming issues for GCB, most of the funds will be for the district’s bond principal and interest payments. There is approximately $1,285,000 of revenue in Capital Outlay of which will be used for maintenance and repair of facilities. The remaining balance will be used for property insurance costs ($350,000) and buses in FY14.

Fund 360: the Construction Fund: Funding will be available for the current construction projects such as Vine Grove Phase II, ECCC, GCB, and North Hardin Renovation VII. 


Fund 51: Food Service operational expenses will increase due to rising food costs.  The most significant cost expense will be due to salary increases and the cost of food products. Food service has maintained a healthy beginning balance to cover many additional costs.

Fund 52, 55, and 7000: Day Care, TVP, and Scholarship Fund. These will continue the same as the FY13 year with no significant changes.


Contingency was increased to 5.7%.  The contingency is based upon the total expense budget in funds (1 & 51). The amount budgeted in contingency increased due to end of year fund balance.
RECOMMENDATION:  

I recommend the Board approve the 2013-2014 Working Budget.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:  

I move the Hardin County Board of Education approve the 2013-2014 Working Budget.

